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Dear Parents,
 Firstly, I would just like to say a huge thank you to all parents who have helped out in school over the year in many various ways. The children, staff and I really appreciate the time you give to help out on trips and events, with reading and with helping children safely into school every morning.

Many thanks to the PTA for organising our recent America Day; it was great success. So far we have raised £429 which is fantastic- please could all sponsor money be returned to school by Friday 13th July at the latest.

I am pleased to let you know that we have appointed a KS1 teacher; Miss Anderson will be joining us from September, but she will be in school later this week to spend some time with the children getting to know them. I know you will make her welcome to our school. 

A few reminders for next term: outdoor shoes for school must be black and should also be proper sensible school shoes, not trainers; the PE kit is black or red shorts, black pumps and a white t-shirt, but children may also bring in trainers for outdoor lessons (if the children require a tracksuit for an activity then their class teacher will let them know about this); PE kit is best left in school as, at times, we do have to change PE days due to other activities. A member of staff is out on the yard every day at 8:20am and children should not really be in school before this - school staff do not have any legal responsibility for the children before this time. Apart from a watch and small stud type earrings no jewellery of any kind is permitted in school - if your child is planning to have their ears pierced this summer holiday please could this be done during the first week of the holiday and not the last. This way, when they return to school in September, their ears will have healed and they will be able to remove earrings for PE. The children are not allowed to wear earrings for any PE lesson; all earrings that are worn must be small, plain studs and children must be able to remove these by themselves as school staff will not do this. Please send in a small box for earrings to be kept in during PE lessons. 

Please continue to keep the double gates clear at all times (no parking in front of the double gates please at any time as this is our main emergency entrance and also it blocks the view of the road) and use the drop off area as the system is still working well and is much safer for the children; hopefully our volunteers will continue with their duties next year - if any other parent would like to help out next year with this please do contact me.
Can I just remind you that holidays should not be taken during term time and any routine appointments (doctor, dental, optician etc.) should be made out of school hours. As I am sure you are all aware Cumbria Local Authority have tightened up on their monitoring of term time absences and are taking action against those with unauthorised attendance that falls below 90%.   

This year’s Leavers Service takes place on Friday 20th July at 1:15pm and all are very welcome to this. Pupils may go home once this is finished.
As you already know on Wednesday 5th September we are taking the whole school (not Year Reception) on a new term outing, but there is a slight change of venue as we cannot get a bus to Tarn Hows! Instead we will go to Whinlatter and walk and picnic there. This will be a full day trip and we are aiming to be back in school by 3:30pm. This trip is to be funded by the PTA so there will be no charge. On the day children will need to wear suitable footwear (boots or trainers) and will need a waterproof jacket, hat, drinks and packed lunch in a small backpack. They can wear any suitable trousers, but please wear school t-shirts and sweatshirts.  

Finally all that remains is for me to wish you all a lovely summer break and we look forward to seeing you all again in September.
Amanda Pitcher.      

	Dates for Your Diary


Friday 20th July
Leaver’s Service 1:15pm
Tuesday 4th September                           
School Starts for KS1 and KS2
Wednesday 5th September                      
Trip to Whinlatter
Thursday 6th September                     
Year R Start

